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PRE-TOURNAMENT INTERVIEW 
April 24, 2018 
 
INBEE PARK 
 
 
MODERATOR:  It's my pleasure to welcome in your new Rolex Rankings No. 1 player, 
Inbee Park.  Inbee, how does it feel to hear the No. 1 player in the world again?  
 
INBEE PARK:  It feels great.  I don't know, I don't think we'll find anybody who wouldn't like 
that.  I have played really good golf over this year, so I mean I didn't really think about 
becoming No. 1.  It wasn't one of my goal coming in year.  I mean I was so far back so I 
didn't really think about that, but it just came and I'll take it. 
 
MODERATOR:  It's been two years since you were previously ranked No. 1.  Was there 
ever a time when you were battling those injuries that maybe you doubted that you would 
get back to this position?  
 
INBEE PARK:  Yeah.  I mean, there was a lot of moments where I thought maybe I wasn't 
going to be able to come back to golf or maybe I'm not going to be competitive again.  There 
was a lot of, you know, times there I had a lot of doubts in my mind.  But every time I came 
back, luckily I had good results and very quick recoveries from the injuries.  So I think I was 
really lucky there.   
 
Also, at the same time while I was taking the time off, I was able to give myself a little bit of a 
break just mentally and physically so I get to enjoy golf a little bit more. 
 
MODERATOR:  What did that break do for you mentally and physically?  Obviously you're 
playing extremely well. 
 
INBEE PARK:  I think it's just I was just really ready for a break after a few years on Tour.  
Just not having any kind of break or not being able to relax, having so much pressure for so 
many years, I was just exhausted from everything.  I was just exhausted physically, 
mentally.  Over those time of break I just gave myself a lot of room for just relaxing time and 
just not -- to maybe get a little bit away from golf and just have work and life balance while I 
was taking that time off. 
 
MODERATOR:  This season you've had a win, three additional top-3 finishes.  What's 
clicking for you right now?  
 
INBEE PARK:  I think obviously ball-striking has gotten better than last couple years that I 
have struggled.  I wouldn't say the putting is -- has been the best this year, but everything 
else has been quite consistent.  I just haven't been making much mistakes from tee to 
green, just it's a matter of making how many birdie putts.  I'm lucky that I didn't have to 
struggle so much off the tee or being able to hit the irons close, but it's just the putting that's 
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really got me last three, four weeks that I have played well.  I probably could have won if I 
had holed some short putts, but I missed a lot of short putts.  It just feels weird because I'm 
really not used to missing those short putts, but that's what happened to me the last couple 
months.  Everything else has been very consistent. 
 
MODERATOR:  And you have been making a couple changes with your putter.  What do 
you have in the bag this week?  
 
INBEE PARK:  Just my old putter, the two-ball.  Yeah, last couple weeks I was just kind of 
on and off, I was using this and that.  Yeah, in between the two putters. 
 
MODERATOR:  Are you going to stick with the two-ball?  
 
INBEE PARK:  Yeah.  I can change my mind every week. 
 
MODERATOR:  And you just played your pro-am here at Lake Merced.  How does the golf 
course look?  
 
INBEE PARK:  Golf course is fantastic.  This is probably one of the best golf courses we 
play all year.  The course is in great shape.  It has a little bit of poa annua on these greens, 
but probably the best poa annua greens we'll play all year.  It gets probably a little bumpy in 
the afternoon, but considering that it is poa annua, I think it is in really good shape so poa 
annua's not going to come into play as much as the other weeks.   
 
Yeah, I think we'll have a good week.  So now it's back nine, back nine has some long par 
4s so you have to be hitting your hybrids well, you have to hit your short irons well.  It takes 
a lot to play well on this golf course.  You have to hit the tee shots straight and they have to 
be quite talented on short irons and the long irons.  The greens are not easy ones to reach.  
I think, yeah, challenging but I think it's fun.  The cold weather is going to make the ball fly a 
little bit less so it's going to play a little bit longer.  Hopefully the weather holds up a little bit, 
a little warmer for us so we enjoy it a little bit more for the next four days. 
 
Q.  You talked a little bit about being No. 1 again.  What does that mean to you?  How 
significant is it to be No. 1 especially at a time when it seems like there's a lot of 
players, a lot of competition for that spot after a stretch where Lydia kind of had a 
hold on it? 
 
INBEE PARK:  I don't know.  It just came as -- I should say came as a surprise for me, so I 
didn't really -- I don't really have much of a meaning for me at the moment.  It's just, yeah, 
I'm just enjoying golf and enjoying my game at the moment and No. 1 just came with it.  It's 
more enjoyable, I should say.  I mean, it is like you said, it's just so close together, it can 
change every week.   
 
And I don't want to be stressed about it.  Whether I'm No. 1, 2, 5, 10, 20, it doesn't matter.  
As long as I'm out here playing healthy and playing the way I want, the number doesn't really 
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matter.  Obviously I'm not playing much tournament in May on the LPGA schedule, so I'm 
probably going to drop in rankings, but it's okay.  I can come back and play strong and get 
back there again probably.  If not, that's okay, too. 
 
MODERATOR:  What are some of your goals for this season?  You've accomplished a lot 
just 10 events in. 
 
INBEE PARK:  Yeah, I said if I win again out on the Tour after the injury, I thought that'd be 
great.  I have done that very, very early in the season.  I've always said I want to have some 
accomplishment in the major championship, so we still have four majors coming up.  First 
major I did well but I just came up a little bit short.  Hopefully I can have a trophy in those 
four majors, that will be a good goal to have.  
 
Q.  You're the very first international player to win a U.S. Junior Girls tournament.  
Talk about that as a springboard to the rest of your career.  
 
INBEE PARK:  Yeah, playing the USGA Girls Junior and the Public Links and the amateur 
tournaments when I was a junior golfer was just some experience that I have never 
experienced before.  We get treated so well, we get to play some nice golf courses, nice 
setup.  I just felt like we were professional golfers already.  It was very professionally done, 
so that really got me dreaming, yeah, I want to play tournaments like this when I grow up.  
Yeah, it was definitely the biggest accomplishment that I had in my junior career. 
 
MODERATOR:  Inbee, were you excited when you heard the LPGA was returning to San 
Francisco, and will you get out and enjoy some of the sights here?  
 
INBEE PARK:  Yeah, I mean, it's always enjoyable coming to the Bay area.  It is a little bit 
chilly, but this golf course is so enjoyable.  Whether you play good or not, it's just a beautiful 
golf course.   
 
At the same time, Mediheal is a Korean sponsor and my best friend's sponsor, so I got to 
meet them before and I know how good people they are and they're putting up a 
tournament.  We have been playing Korean sponsor tournaments pretty much like four or 
five weeks in a row now.  I almost feel like we're playing back in our home country.  Now the 
people that we play in the pro-am, they really rooting for us.  Last week was just incredible in 
L.A., just a lot of people came out to watch and yeah, it was great. 
 
MODERATOR:  Any final questions for Inbee?  All right, best of luck this week.  Thank you. 
 


